National Supplier Clearinghouse Advisory Committee (NSCAC)
Improving communication between the National Supplier Clearinghouse (NSC) and the supplier community

NSCAC MEETING MINUTES WITH THE NSC

Date: Wednesday, March 20, 2013
Time: 2:00pm to 3:30pm

Location: Coral A in the Mandalay Bay North Convention Center
Present: Joan Cross, Paula Koenig, Miriam Lieber, Peggy Walker, Jolene Ward, Sheila Roberson, Mary Stoner, Laura McIllvaine, Deanne Birch, Bill Noyes, Barb Stockert, Vienna Magana, Bob Clock and Administration Rose Schafhauser. NSC Erika Williams. CBIC Elaine Hensley. 

Meeting opened at 2:08pm

Meeting minutes typed by Rose Schafhauser

 

1. Roll Call: NSC staff, CBIC, CMS, NSCAC Members roll call: Joan Cross opened the meeting with roll call.  

2. Statement of protocol for meeting:  Joan Cross reminded everyone that only NSCAC Members are able to vote on NSCAC business; and to not discuss individual company issues before or after the NSCAC/NSC meeting.

3. Approval of the meeting minutes from Jan 16, 2013: motion to approve the minutes as presented by Sheila Roberson. Second by Jolene Ward. Motion carried. 
4. CMS/NSC/CBIC updates: Zabeen Chong, Mark Majestic, Barry Bromberg, Nancy Parker, Erika Williams, and Elaine Hensley
a. CBIC Update: Elaine Hensley contracting phase and still on target for spring. When the name of the contract suppliers are released, the CBIC will mail out the disqualification letters. The supplier will have an opportunity to submit and inquiry about the disqualification. The CBIC will go back and review the information, and the supplier could end up with getting a contract at the single payment amount. In the past round 1, the CBIC did offer a few contracts through this process. If the disqualification decision stands, you will get an email advising you why they stand firm or if decision changed it will be explained. Should be all the reasons why you were disqualified and could be looking at the current information they have on file. 
i. When the CBIC website is updated, will have Change of Ownership, Contractors, and disqualification letters. 

1. Elaine will check when the contract is offered is after the date of when CB starts, will it be retroactive or the date the decision was made?
2. Doing a lot of outreach and education. Partnering with groups around the CBA’s – working with Council in Aging, referal sources, etc. Beneficiary education will be closer to the effective date to eliminate confusion. Mailings will go out to them and on the EOMBs. 

a. How will the letters be mailed – by zip code of those in CBA’s? Elaine will check. 
b. Limiting education listed on website for it is target specific. This is so they will have opportunities to ask questions for the education group that is being targeted. When the CBIC is with the DMEMACS, they will announce. 

c. The CBIC has 27 liaison and 20 are new.

d. Also doing state association meetings.

e. Trying to coordinate with state associations to do webinars. Liaisons should be reaching out to the associations.

f. For suppliers they will be doing webcast that are stagnant on the website. CMS does not want to do live events because they want to have the education available anytime 24/7. NSCAC members have some concerns with that by not being able to do Q & A’s with suppliers. Elaine will check with CMS on this opportunity.
g. Invitations went out from CMS to referral agents that include doctors to get the information out to them. There has been list serve messages and trying to get folks signed up for the messages. Elaine reported that they are focusing on why they need to know the information. 

h. Grandfathering a big topic of education for questions suppliers have.

i. Emails were sent to AO and BAO on the contract offers. The letter was mail AO on file in IACS and DBIDS unless there were changes the subsequently made. Address to the primary PTAN address on file at the NSC. The liaison also called the AO and they would then go down the list of officials. Used DBIDS (which information is over a year old), should have used PECOS. 

j. Sent email 1st. 2nd phase of contracts have a shorter time frame for decision to sign contract or not. They called suppliers before the contracts were mailed next business day. 

k. Enteral Pumps: Abbott – product not compatible for administration sets. Elaine sent CMS a request on this issue. There is an arrangement with Abbott they have notified the suppliers they will have an exchange program that they will switch out based on what type of pump you have. Elaine has the letter and will send it out to Joan and Rose and will request they publish on the CBIC website.
l. CBIC Questions submitted to CMS-pending: will be addressed when contracted suppliers are named and once they get done with Round 2 and NMO, they will get to the questions and hope to have this done by the next meeting in July. Ideally information should be available before the contracts are offered so the supplier knows what they are getting into. 

m. Discussed issues with contractors that are not set up to service the entire contracts offered. Lots of confusion exists with suppliers thinking they can just sell their contracts.

n. When a supplier has limited resources and have won multiple contracts, they will have trouble covering. The supplier had to submit an expansion plan and this was taken into consideration and is reviewed by their accountants and CMS.
o. Through verification process by the CBIC, CMS and NSC, financial and review of active PTAN licenser and accreditation. Anything that they can’t validate, they checked everything, would need to have everything requested. 

p. The NSC does verify with the states that the supplier has the appropriate licensure. 

q. Contact the liaison. Contact information will be on their website to report examples of fraudulent contractors who are trying to sell contracts, buy patients referrals etc. Provide details to them on the issue.  
b. NSC Update: Erika discussed changes regarding rejections vs. denials on new enrollments. There is a section on the new application on when the effective date of when the new location would expected to be open.

i. Notification prior to or after: there is a nervousness of sending in too early for inspections are quick and the fear is they would show up before the supplier is ready. Concern that an error happens and it gets denied. Is that double checked by the surveyor of when the date the new location was supposed to be open? 

1. It would be a phone call. They would double check the file before sending the denial. 

ii. Live with webchat starts on Monday. If doing searches on the NSC website, the chat will show up. 

c. PECOS update: CMS

i. Request from the NSCAC for PECOS education via webinar for DMEPOS only – looking at sometime in future.
ii. Phase 2 denials – issues with retirements/deaths, etc., physicians refusing to get set up in PECOS – what are the supplier options?
1. Stacey McDonald – MLN - SE1305 has the information. The codes N264, N265, CO16 – will become a denial on May 1. Date of receipt, not date of service. The DMEMACS will be providing this update.
d. CO184 denials – physicians not eligible to subscribe: CMS will set up a teleconference this Friday or as soon as possible to discuss. We will come up with a date and let him know. 

i. Issue with ZPIC calling the physician, nothing in writing, and updating records with this information.
ii. The physicians say they will not refer when they do. What are the suppliers options when this happens? 
1. Rose to coordinate with Mark and cc. Erika and this will be included in the listing of the issues/questions. 
5. Old Business: 

a. Site Inspections: 
i. Still insisting using warranty form on website which continues to be an issue. The request is that the NSC educates Overland Solutions that it is just a sample form. 
ii. Requesting invoices on rental items such as support surfaces and oxygen, continue to be used over and over and you won’t have current invoice within the 6 months. 

1. Erika will take this back to the SACU investigators on this issue and should be by case to case based on the supplier. 

2. Some inspectors had first asked for invoices and not taking pictures.  
b. Background checks/finger printing-update on the status of implementing this requirement: no update. 

c. NSC Robo calls: no update.
6. New Business:

a. Requests for copies of the driver’s licenses: some people are not comfortable with this and this requirement is not published anywhere and suppliers are randomly being asked for copies of their driver’s license. 
i. This went into effect November 2012 – implemented in 2013. There are instructions in the PIM on the verification. Erika did investigate the example she received, it is for protection that if a person gets added and doesn’t exist anywhere else, they want to protect the program, the way the regulation is written is to verify the signature matches. Erika will send this out on a list serve message. Next newsletter should be going out in April. 

1. Concern over the consistency if this is a requirement for asking for some and not others. 
2. PIM 100.08 chapter 15.7.5.
b. Other new business/questions: no other new business. 
c. Review of Q & A: questions were reviewed. 
7. Future NSCAC/NSC Meetings: 

a. July teleconference – Wednesday, July 17th. Rose to work with Erika to coordinate times.  

b. Medtrade Fall, October 7-10, 2013 at Orange County Convention Center. Rose to work with Erika to coordinate times. 
8. Adjournment: Joan Cross adjourned the meeting at 3:30pm. 
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